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Housing and Public Accommodations Committee

Meeting Minutes

June 2, 2011

	Commissioners Attending:
	Isabelle Lopez

	
	Daniel “Dan” O’Connor

	
	Dottie Wilson

	Commissioners Absent:
	Leonardo del Rosario

	Staff Attending:
	Charlene Taylor Hill, Executive Director

	
	Roberto Ortiz, Senior Equal Opportunity Specialist

	
	Joan Dolbear, Executive Secretary

	Guest Advisor:
	Larry Murr, Owner – Lawrence Murr Remodeling & Certified Aging-in-Place Specialist


I. Call to Order
Commissioner Dan O’Connor, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at
2:10 p.m.


II. Approval of Minutes – March 3, 2011
A motion was made by Commissioner Harthill to approve the March 3, 2011 meeting minutes and seconded by Commissioner Lopez.  The motion passed unanimously.


III. Old Business
A.  Visitability Ordinance
      1.  Guest Advisor – Larry Murr, Owner – Lawrence Murr Remodeling and  
           Certified Aging in Place Specialist, gave a brief overview of his background and  
           experience as an “aging in place Specialist,” which is a certified program offered 
           by the National Association of Homebuilders.  The certification has become very 
           popular in Jacksonville.  The classes consist of how to market the ideas of aging-
           in-place, universal design and installation and business management.  People 
           have become more aware of this idea due to the national certification, baby 
           boomers aging and the support of AARP.   Bathrooms are the most requested 
           area to be remodeled.

           The committee had a lengthy discussion regarding “visitability.”  The committee
           shared a desire to have the support of the Northeast Florida Builders Association 
           and other stakeholders.  Mr. Murr stated he would like to work with the         
           Commission regarding visitability and would inquire about the Northeast Florida  
           Builders Association’s potential support for this effort.
           

          2.   Next Steps
 

       Ms. Hill suggested that “next steps” be discussed, at the next meeting, in a 
                  more organized and planned manner to determine what additional data is  
                  needed to identify stakeholders.





IV. New Business
A.   Housing for Older Persons Complaint
       A complaint was filed against a local facility, which claimed to be housing 
       for older persons.  They development have misinterpreted Housing for Older 
       Persons Act and also the local ordinance by requiring all residence in a unit be 55 
            years of age or older.  The JHRC will contact the facility to discuss federal and   
            local guidelines.

V. Public Accommodations Issues
No issues were addressed.

VI. Next Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for July 7, 2011 at 2:00 p.m.

VII. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m. 
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